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The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Gibson Township was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Christopher Burdick. Also present were Harold Shay and Robert Finagan.

The minutes and treasurer’s reports were reviewed. On motion of Harold with Chris seconding and Bob in favor the minutes were approved as written.

Harold gave his report as Road Master. They have been filling potholes and picking up tree limbs. As soon as it dries some, they will start grading.

Chris gave his report on COG. DEP is asking that all townships update their Holding Tank Ordinance.
Everything else is the same.

William Shay reported on the recreation committee. They met with the supervisors. They will be getting dirt delivered for the bases and infield. Spring clean-up is scheduled for April 23 with rain-date of April 24. Softball starts in late April. The next meeting will be on April 19.

Chris stated that he had talked to John about getting the dirt somewhere else, but John stated no one had any yet this year. Ashley stated that she did not know of any other place. $4663. Is the price from Andre’s (plus fuel). On motion of Chris with Bob seconding and Harold in favor the quote from Andres was approved. Ashley stated that Barhites would spread the dirt after delivery.
A quote was received from Priority Fencing for a fence to be placed at the end of the basketball court and playground to separate from the parked cars. 2 quotes were received: 1 for 4 ft. Fence and 1 for 6 ft. Fence. Chris made a motion to approve the amount for the 6 ft. Fence with Bob seconding and Harold in favor. The fence will not be put up until the basketball court has been paved.
A Quote for paving the basketball court was received from Harris Paving, the price was $16,640. The Rec committee will try to get other quotes from Stafusky or Barhite or someone else. On motion of Harold with Bob seconding and Chris in favor, the lowest bidder is approved and can be hired by the Rec. Comm. 
Jeri Watson had a complaint that we were spending too much money on a park that no one uses.  No one is ever there. 

Cindy had correspondence from EMA about Skywarn Training, and changes from the Assessment Office.

Bid opening was held for Liquid Calcium. Only one bid was received from Vestal Asphalt at $1.24 per gallon spread on roads as needed. Harold made a motion with Chris seconding and Bob in favor to accept the bid.

One subdivision was presented. It was for a minor land development in the name of Schwalm. The paperwork was reviewed, approved, and signed.

The meeting was opened for Public Comment. More comment from Jerii Watson concerning the park and what goes on there. There needs to be more security, etc.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:23 PM

Cindy Bartkus, Secretary
